
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
TO: Hospitals  

Healthcare Providers  
 
FROM: Office of Preparedness and Response 
 
Re: URGENT – Medical Device Recall 
 
Date: June 29, 2021 
 
Philips Respironics is voluntarily recalling the below devices due to two (2) issues related to the 
polyester-based polyurethane (PE-PUR) sound abatement foam used in Philips Continuous and 
Non-Continuous Ventilators.  The PR-PUR foam may degrade into particles which may enter the 
device’s air pathway and be ingested or inhaled by the user and the PE-PUR foam my off-gas 
certain chemicals.  The foam degradation may also be exacerbated by use of unapproved cleaning 
methods.  These issues can result serious injury which can be life threatening, cause permanent 
impairment, and/or require medical intervention to preclude permanent impairment.     
 

 
 

 
Further details are provided in the attached recall notice and additional information regarding 
immediate actions to be taken by the User can be found here. 

https://www.usa.philips.com/healthcare/e/sleep/communications/src-update

